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January 13, 2025 
 
To: Members of the Board of Directors 
 
From: Andrea West, Clerk of the Board 

Subject: Approval of Short-Listed Design Build Teams and Release of Request 
for Proposals for Design-Build of Hydrogen Fueling Station and Facility 
Modifications at Garden Grove Bus Base 

 
Transit Committee Meeting of January 9, 2025 
 
Present: Directors Amezcua, Harper, Jung, Klopfenstein, and Sarmiento 
Absent: None 
 
Committee Vote 
 
This item was passed by the Members present. 
 
Committee Recommendation(s) 
 
A. Approve the short-listing of the three design-build teams: Clean Energy, 

Wayne Perry, Inc., and Messer, LLC for the design and construction of the 
hydrogen fueling station and facility modifications at the Garden Grove Bus 
Base. 

 
B. Approve the evaluation criteria, weightings, and best-value selection process 

for Request for Proposals 4-2683 for design and construction of the hydrogen 
fueling station and facility modifications at the Garden Grove Bus Base through 
a design-build contract. 

 
C. Approve the release of the Request for Proposals 4-2683 for design and 

construction of the hydrogen fueling station and facility modifications at the 
Garden Grove Bus Base to the three short-listed design-build teams. 

 
Note 
 
During the Committee presentation, a revision was noted to the funding source in the 
Committee staff report, which is as follows: 

 
The project is included in OCTA’s Fiscal Year 2024-25 Budget, Capital Programs 
Division, Account No. 1722-9022-D2157-TTW, and is funded with a combination of 
competitive Transit and Intercity Rail Capital Program funds awarded by the California 
State Transportation Agency and formula Low Carbon Transit Operations Program 
funds provided through California Department of Transportation from California’s 
Climate Investments funded by proceeds from California’s Cap and Trade Auctions. 
 
The staff report contained in the Board agenda reflects the revision and is updated. 


